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Spring 2                                             1st April 2021                                                             

Dear Parents, 

It has been lovely having the children back in 

school for the past 4 weeks. It has been a 

time for re-establishing routines and 

expectations, and we are well on the way to 

achieving this.  

Many parents took the opportunity to have a conversation with 

teachers this week to understand where the children are in their 

learning journey. We hope that you found these helpful and now 

have some confidence in how you can help too,  

We hope that you will have a restful Easter break with opportunities 

for good quality family time. We look forward to seeing all families 

back in school on Monday 19th April, feeling rested and healthy. 

If unfortunately your child or anybody in your household develops 

symptoms and tests positive for COVID-19 during the Easter break, 

please email school. Emails will be checked intermittently and 

we may contact you for further details to support track 

and trace. 

Miss Sharma  

Thursday 01.04.21 Break-up for Easter holiday 

Monday 19.04.21 Return to school 

Wednesday 

28.04.21 
Inset Day - school closed to all pupils 

Monday 03.05.21 Bank holiday - school closed to all pupils 

Thursday 06.05.21 Local Elections - school closed  

Friday 28.05.21 Break up for half-term 

Monday 07.06.21 Return to school 

Friday 25.06.21 Inset Day - school closed to all pupils 

Monday 28.06.21 Inset Day - school closed to all pupils 

Wednesday 

21.07.21 
Break-up for Summer holidays 

COVID 19 - If you are planning a holiday, this will most     

likely be an unauthorised absence.  Please also consider that 

you may need to quarantine for 14 days on your  return. 

If your child or someone they live with has symptoms: 

 Do not send your child to school.  Let the school      
office know as soon as possible.  

 Arrange a test quickly. (We can support you with this if  
necessary.)  Tests are now more readily available. 

 If your child has symptoms of Covid, they must have a 
booked test, at an authorised centre, not a Lateral Flow 
Test at home. 

 All other household members isolate for 10 days or until a 
negative result is confirmed.  

 Please see the Covid 19 section of our website for          
information on symptoms. 

Milk - if you wish your child to receive milk for the              

Summer term,  provision will start on Monday 26th April.   

Milk is charged at £8.00 per term, payable via your Sims-

Pay account. If you are in  receipt of free school meals, 

please order your free milk via the online payment system.  

Milk payments/orders can be made in the Fees and Subs 

area of SIMS Pay. 

School fund - £3.00 per child can be paid via  the 

Fees and Subs area of SIMS Pay.   

Thank you for your continued support. 

Did you know that as parents/carers of school aged children, you are eligible to collect home testing kits (Lateral Flow 

Tests) for use by members of the child’s household or childcare bubble? 
 

These tests are to be used by people who don’t have symptoms, and results should be recorded online.  If a positive            

result is given on a home test, a confirmation PCR test would then need to be taken.  More information can be found at: 

https://www.gov.uk/order-coronavirus-rapid-lateral-flow-tests 
 

If you would like to use these test kits, you can either order them online for home delivery, or you can collect them from: 
 

Ashmore Park Hub – Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday, Saturday 8am – 11am 

Pendeford Library – Monday – Sunday 7am – 11am        Civic Centre – Saturday and Sunday 10am – 1pm 

https://www.gov.uk/order-coronavirus-rapid-lateral-flow-tests


School  Uniform 

Our school uniform continues to be available from Kids 

Corner, Showell Circus or online from 

‘Myclothing.com’ 

A full list of school uniform is available to view on the school 

website in the school prospectus. 

Earrings/

Jewellery /

Hairbands 

and Make 

Up  

In the interests of safety, jewellery should not be worn in school as it can be hazardous in some             

lessons.  Pupils who have pierced ears may only wear small plain studs (not novelty earrings) but 

these need to be removed during PE and swimming lessons. If earrings are worn on PE days, and 

your child cannot remove them themselves, they will be covered by tape by a member of staff. Make 

up and nail varnish must not be worn in school.  Nail varnish will be removed by a member of 

school staff. Small watches may be worn in school by pupils who are able to tell the time.  If worn, 

watches will also need to be removed for PE and swimming lessons. Hairbands should be a plain 

green or a hair-coloured band. Large or decorated hairbands should not be worn. 

Packed 

lunches  

School is an ideal setting to promote healthy lifestyles and therefore we have the following                      

– a small fun sized chocolate/biscuit may be                 

drinks. Fizzy drinks are not allowed. 

Water All pupils are encouraged to bring a bottle into school each day that can be filled with water.  This 

should be a clear plastic bottle and labelled with your child's name. Water bottles are available from 

the school office to purchase.  Please do not send flavoured  water into school.  Wood End has a              

water only policy during school. 

Easter Egg Donations - we would 

like to thank The One Stop shop 

on Wood End Road for their 

very kind donation of Easter 

Eggs. 

We also had a special delivery 

from the Easter Bunny who  

delivered a number of eggs from 

New Cross Care 

Home.  Thank 

you 

Comic Relief 

Thank you to everyone that supported 
this event in school. 

We raised a total of £98.00 which will be sent to 
Comic Relief. 

Footwear If boots or trainers are worn to school, then a change of footwear will be necessary for wear during 

the school day. Trainers can be worn at playtimes or dinner times but must be changed to school 

shoes in the classroom.  In summer, black sandals may be worn, but not plastic jellies or strapless 

varieties.  

Reminder: If any children 

test positive during the              

holidays please email this 

information to us, school will still be in 

contact with Public Health England. 

School email address: 

woodendprimaryschool@wolverhampton.gov.uk 


